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20th August, 2008 
 
 
Graeme Frecker 
Chairperson 
Church Council Members 
Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 
 
 
Dear Graeme, 
 
We would be grateful for the policy endorsement of Church Council for guidelines related to the use of email.  We 
believe what is proposed is something we could all comfortably agreed with.   
 
We believe that this will make an important contribution to harmonious communication within GWUC.  
Unfortunately, what we might take for granted in communication, is not always followed in email communication 
between committees and individuals, causing hurt and upset at times for individuals within Youth and beyond, 
within GWUC.   
 
We propose: 
 
Email Communication: In the interests of capitalising on the usefulness of email in managing responsibilities across 
GWUC, while also supporting and respecting those with these responsibilities:    
 
If email is chosen to convey concerns relating to responsibilities being carried out and the like, then these concerns 
are to be directed to a responsible officer.  Such emails to the responsible officer, are not also to be copied to 
others such as members of their team and/or others with partially or unrelated responsibilities.   
 
If such email communication is to be directed to a committee, then it is to be sent to the relevant committee 
Chair/Secretary. 
 
Background: This email approach provides the responsible officer with the opportunity to respond to the concerns 
raised, and manage the responsibility given to them.  It is the responsible officer’s prerogative to decide who to 
copy in their team.  This avoids the electronic equivalent of someone being criticised in front of their peers/publicly, 
respects and doesn’t undermine responsibilities allocated, and allows the responsible officer to protect their team 
from criticism which may or may not be unsubstantiated or ill informed.   
 
This is not to take away from the importance of responding to and addressing concerns where this arises.  The 
proposal only seeks the endorsement of an acceptable communication process to be followed with such 
interactions.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ern Green 
Chair  
Youth Committee 
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Recommendation: 
 

that Church Council: 
 

•  Endorses the ongoing Kombi Ministry and encourages the Youth Minister, Alanee and 
the Young People with its broader development; 

 
• Encourages the whole Congregation to participate enthusiastically in this Ministry; 
 
•  Approves the purchase and operation of a Volkswagon Kombi Van as outlined in this 

submission; 
 
•  Places ongoing funding and operational responsibility for the vehicle with the Youth 

Committee with appropriate reporting/liaison to the Property Committee; 
 
•  Requires an Annual Report to the Property Committee on the vehicle's operation and 

use. 
 
 
 

Ern Green, Alanee Hearnshaw 
Chair,  Youth Committee Youth Minister 

16 July 2007 
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